Impact of CLG public spending cuts
Dear Chief Officers,

 

Many of you will have been following the debate on COIN about the implications for the local voluntary and community sector of the public spending cuts announced by the Chancellor on 24 May. Just under £1.2 billion of the overall total of £6.2 billion fell on the Department for Communities and Local Government (CLG). Yesterday CLG revealed in detail where the cuts would fall; the announcement can be found here: http://www.communities.gov.uk/news/newsroom/1611369.

 

There are significant cuts to a number of programmes that will impact on the local voluntary and community sector either directly or indirectly, including Area Based Grant programmes such as Supporting People, Working Neighbourhoods Fund and Cohesion funding. 

 

The LAA Performance Reward Grant appears to have been completely removed; we will be trying to ascertain precisely what this means, but I suspect that any PRG that has not been paid will be affected. We will be seeking clarification from CLG on this.

 

Details of grant reductions to individual local authorities are here http://www.communities.gov.uk/documents/localgovernment/xls/1611273.xls 
 

The Government also removed the ring fence from a number of local government funding streams, which can be found here: http://www.communities.gov.uk/documents/localgovernment/doc/1611282.doc  

 

Some of the recent COIN traffic concerned the Migration Impacts Fund, which we understand will be funded for the six months to 30th September. The position beyond then will be set out in the budget on 22 June.

 

Sudden and often unexpected cuts in funding can plunge organisations into extreme difficulties. It may be possible, on a case by case basis, to challenge some of these actions and decisions using public law and or Compact. 

 

It would appear that much of what is happening may be a breach of your legitimate expectation. This concept of public law covers the following issues where your organisation has:

· had a benefit significant to the life of your organisation removed without notice 

· suffered as a result of a promise made a by public body on which you rely 

· suffered as a result of a public body departing from a process for no good reason 

· faced difficulties as a result of a public body not consulting about major changes that may have an adverse affect on your operation 
In judgement on legitimate expectation the following points were made:

 

"Where a public authority has issued a promise or adopted a practice which represents how it proposes to act in a given area, the law will require the promise or practice to be honoured unless there is good reason not to do so. What is the principle behind this proposition? It is not far to seek. It is said to be grounded in fairness, and no doubt in general terms that is so. I would prefer to express it rather more broadly as a requirement of good administration, by which public bodies ought to deal straightforwardly and consistently with the public."

 

There are however circumstances that may justify a public body departing from it policy or practice.   The judge went on to say that a promise or practice about the future conduct of the public body 

 

"may only be departed from, in circumstances where to do so is the public body's legal duty, or is otherwise ... a proportionate response (of which the court is the judge, or the last judge) having regard to a legitimate aim pursued by the public body in the public interest. The principle that good administration requires public authorities to be held to their promises would be undermined if the law did not insist that any failure or refusal to comply is objectively justified as a proportionate measure in the circumstances."

 

In essence this means that when a public body is planning to make cuts it  must take into account the effects of the cuts by asking itself the right questions and undertaking sufficient enquiry and if appropriate assessing the impact of any actions on equality strands.

 

Where cuts can be justified as being in the public interest then they must act fairly...in other words give adequate notice and explanation. Don't forget the Compact will also provide you with tools. Most areas have not refreshed local Compacts in line with the new National Compact; therefore the funding code from the pre-December 2009 Compact will still apply. 

 

The following point may well apply in local disputes: 

 

Funding code, 7.6
Government undertakes to give enough notice of the end of grants or contracts. This should be a minimum of three months. This helps voluntary and community organisations fulfil their duties as good employers and prepare alternative plans. Notices will give the reasons for the end of the funding agreement or contract and allow the provider organisation to respond to proposals to change or end an arrangement.

 

If the dispute is with a national body then the refreshed national Compact will apply, I have attached two documents published by Compact Voice that provides advice and look at the Compact links to legitimate expectation.

 

As with any dispute, proving your case can be laborious, but the Empowering the Voluntary Sector advice team is there to help, if you are facing a dispute, or waiting to hear if funding is at risk from a decision, you may not be able to afford the delay!

 

Contact the team Monday-Friday 10.00-16.00 on 020 7520 3161 or email evsadvice@ncvo-vol.org.uk
 

Finally, don't forget, our award winning training programme can help you develop the knowledge and understanding to identify the issues and start the dispute resolution process at the earliest opportunity. Contact Terry Perkins on 0114 289 3972 or email terry.perkins@navca.org.uk
 

This note does not constitute legal advice. Specific legal advice should be taken before acting on any of the topics covered

 

Neil Cleeveley, Director Policy and Communications
Useful resources 
 

Compact Voice advice on using your Compact  
Compact Voice advice on righting public law wrongs 
NAVCA advice on using compact advocacy, public law and training to challenge
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NAVCA is the national voice of local support and development organisations in England. We champion voluntary and community action by supporting our members in their work with over 160,000 local charities and community groups.  NAVCA believes that voluntary and community action is vital for vibrant and caring communities.
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